Mr A Lancaster

Planning Policy and Conservation Manager

Department of Planning and Development 

Maldon District Council

Princes Road

Maldon

Essex

CM9 5DL

18th November 2005

Dear Mr Lancaster

Maldon Play Spaces SPD – Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report  

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the content of the Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report document itself, the HBF would like to make brief comments in relation to the following matters:

Table 2

The first objective in the Table refers to ensuring that development supports existing communities. This would seemingly contradict the reference on page 2 of the document that the Children’s Play Space SPD will only require contributions in line with the demand created by the new development, and that contributions will not be required to remedy existing deficiencies in excess of the demand created by the proposed development.

It is unclear what is exactly meant by ‘use of planning obligations maximised?’. Is it seeking the maximum use of these, or is it attempting to extract as much monies as possible from developers?

Similarly, it is unclear as to what exactly the objective ‘to enhance housing value’ is attempting to achieve. The question next to it asks ‘does provision affect housing prices?’. The Council’s planning gain requirements will inevitably affect the eventual prices asked for the new dwellings. The more requirements, the higher the likely increase in house prices is likely to be. However, it would seem strange if the Council is seeking to increase house prices, which would make homes less affordable to the people trying to buy them, particularly given that it will on the other hand be attempting to meet affordable housing needs.

Consultation

I hope that you will find these comments helpful, and I await the opportunity to be further involved in the LDF generally as it evolves. 

I would appreciate before informed in writing by the Council whenever any Development Plan Document (DPD) is either being submitted to the Secretary of State, or whenever any DPD or SPD document is being adopted. 

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner

(Eastern & East Midland Regions)
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